Lyari, 23 January 2003 

Since 21 January 2002, poor communities living on the banks of the Lyari Nadi River have been evicted to make way for the construction of the Lyari Expressway Project. Despite strong protest from communities, national and international organizations, as well as legal action by the displaced persons, the City government has continued the demolitions. From 21 January to 31 December 2002, over 5000 units (including 3000 commercial and 2000 Residential) were bulldozed. The communities, NGOs and citizens groups have been protesting against these illegal demolitions.
On 18 November 2002, a division bench of the Sindh High Court asked the provincial government and the city government to explain the extent of their liability in respect of the private property, including houses and residential plots, acquired for the construction of the Lyari Expressway. The bench heard 33 identical petitions against acquisition of residential plots for the expressway project. Eleven petitions were found to have occupied plots without lease from any civic agency. They had long been in possession of the property but without any legal title. The court observed that they had better accept the government's offer of an 80-square yard plot and Rs 50,000 (approx US$860) in cash in lieu of their occupancy rights, and disposed of their petitions.
On 12 December 2002, the city government resumed the demolition of houses. From 12 to 31 December the affected communities have held a number of rallies, and public meetings against the demolition of their houses.
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